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Actions 

Accepted/ 
Rejected 

HAS THE ACTION 
BEEN FULLY 

IMPLEMENTED? 
(If No, please state reasons/ report 

any progress to date in next 
column) 

PROGRESS 
(Please indicate (1) the steps 

you have taken, 
(2) what remains to be done and 

(3) the anticipated date of full 
implementation) 

8.1 That the Care Quality 
Commission be asked to 
report back on action taken 
with regard to the three care 
homes rated as ‘Requires 
Improvement’.  
 

Accepted YES An update was 
provided to the Health 
and Social Care 
Scrutiny Panel in 
October, 2017 

8.2 That the Health and 
Social Care Scrutiny Panel 
keeps a watching brief on the 
development of the Healthier 
Lancashire transformation 
programme and, if necessary 
looks at it again in the future.  
 

Accepted ONGOING To deliver changes 
across Lancashire and 
South Cumbria one 
Sustainability and 
Transformation 
Partnership called 
Healthier Lancashire 
and South Cumbria 
has been formed.  This 
is made up of five local 
delivery partnership 
areas.  Pennine 
Lancashire’s 
partnership is working 
on a programme called 
‘Together a Healthier 
Future’.  
Developments are 
being regularly 
monitored by the 
Health and Social Care 
Scrutiny Panel. 
  



The latest update was 
presented to the Panel 
on 13th February 2018 
by the Programme 
Director.  All Members 
of the Council were 
invited to attend. 
 

8.3 That the Pennine 
Lancashire Health and 
Wellbeing Partnership be 
asked to keep the Panel 
informed of any significant 
changes relating to the 
delivery of mental health 
services.  
 

Accepted ONGOING Updates are being 
received via the 
Pendle Health and 
Wellbeing Partnership 
Board which held its 
inaugural meeting in 
June 2017.  Minutes of 
the meetings are 
currently submitted to 
the Health and Social 
Care Scrutiny Panel 
for information.   
 
However, as a result of 
changes to Pendle 
Council’s governance 
arrangements the 
Health and Social Care 
Scrutiny Panel will no 
longer operate 
following the Annual 
Council meeting in 
May 2018.   
 
It is proposed that a 
Standing Panel will 
continue to look at 
health issues.   
 
Alternatively, it has 
been suggested that 
the existing Panel, the 
Clinical Commissioning 
Group (CCG) Steering 
Group and the Pendle 
Health and Wellbeing 
Partnership Board 
amalgamate. 
 
Any significant 
changes relating to the 
delivery of mental 
health services will 
therefore be reported 
to the appropriate 
group once 
established. 



8.4 That this Council 
continues to be actively 
involved in the Local 
Authorities Mental Health 
Challenge and makes links 
with other Champions.  
 

Accepted ONGOING The Council’s Disability 
and Mental Health 
Champion, Councillor 
Wayne Blackburn is 
actively involved in the 
Local Authorities 
Mental Health 
Challenge. 
 
Its Annual General 
Meeting, to be held in 
March 2018, will take 
place in Pendle. This 
will bring together 
Mental Health 
Champions from 
across the country and 
include key speakers 
on mental health. 
 
 

 


